
NRC meeting March 12, 2014 

 

Attendance: 

Brian Stoecker, President 

Keith Comer, Men’s BBall 

Mary Bannan, Cross Country 

Jim Janiski, Before & After School 

Lee Mundle, Volleyball 

Mike Schmidt, Baseball 

John Sliger, Horseshoe 

Meghan Denhard, P&R 

John Lawrence, Treasurer 

Toby Marindin, Vice-President 

 

Meeting called to order. 

 

o P&R advises electric cigarettes will not be 

allowed on P&R property. 

 

o NRC board approved the $100.00 contribution 

to the blanket liability protection offered by the 

entire Rec Councils board. 

 

o NRC board approved the additional wording to 

background checks. 

 

o The County Rec Councils bull roast is upcoming, 

and currently no-takers for attending. 

 

o The NRC clothing apparel link is going up soon 

on our website. 

 

o Darlene Sullivan suggested an Applebee’s night 

out as a fundraiser, per Brian. 

 

o John Lawrence advised the tax exempt status is 

still a work in progress, but Judy expects 

completion shortly. 

 

o Brian Stoecker reports two basketball coaches 

have applied for the McCormick community 

service grant. 

 

o Additionally Mike Schmidt is pursuing a Giant 

community grant. 

 

o Mary Bannan has agreed to serve as Secretary 

for a 2 year term. 

 

o Mike Schmidt indicates baseballs registration is 

going well.  Opening Day for Baseball is May 

10th.  Currently 5 teams are forming with the 

potential for a sixth…which is great news. 

 

o Brian Stoecker advised that basketball was a 

success with all teams doing really well and two 

teams winning titles. 

 

o Jim Janiski reported Before & After School is 

fine, with numbers around 26-27 children. 

 

o John Lawrence indicates the Golf Outing is 

underway, with a few early foursomes, and he 

has purchased a one-day insurance policy for 

liability, cost $200.00. 

 

o John Sliger indicates as the weather turns 

warmer Horseshoes will begin.  He was excited 

to advise an Eagle Scout will be building the new 

pits by the pavilion in addition to the 

accompanying benches.  Further the outdoor 

lights for the volleyball courts may be adjusted 

to allow for night “shoes”. 

 

o Keith Comer reports basketball is good with a 

solid 15-17 regulars playing some competitve 

basketball. 

 

o Mary Bannan indicates 30 children are 

participating in cross country.  Included in their 

spring schedule is the Bel Air Town Run.  The RC 

chose to support the XC program by funding 

team T-Shirts. 

 

o Softball is dormant for a year. 

 

o Lee Mundle explained that adult volleyball is 

lagging with poor numbers and he may take it 

dormant for a season if interest does not pick 

up. 

 

o Meghan of P&R reports the Flyer information 

must be in now.  The telephone poles will be 

picked up as spring comes on…P&R crews have 

been loaned out to county highways due to the 

heavy winter weather taking priority. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned, next meeting May 14, 2014 at 7pm. 


